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LL16 4DY

1st March 2018

Dear Helen

Could you please bring the attached letter from the Chair of Governors at Ysgol Bodfari to 
the attention of your Councillors,

With kind regards

Helen Roberts
Clerk to the Governors

Re:  Vacancy for  Community  Council  Representative  on  Ysgol  Bodfari  Governing
Body.

A vacancy for the Community Council representative will arise from 3rd March 2018 as Mrs
Naomi Ludhe Thompson’s term of office comes to an end. It has been customary in the
past  for  this  representative  role  to  be  shared  between  the  two  Community  Councils
however Aberwheeler Community council  have advised that none of their members are
able to take on this commitment at this time. It would therefore be appropriate for a member
of Bodfari community Council to take this on.

The  role  is  an  interesting  and  rewarding  one  and  lasts  for  four  years.  The  minimum
requirement is attendance at at least 3 out of 5 Full Governing Body Meetings per year,
having a Police Check (DBS) in  accordance with Child  Protection Procedures,  being a
participating member of other sub committees to be chosen with the incumbents’ particular
interests and skills in mind, and participation in a number of basic training courses usually
held on line. As a governing body we offer a mentoring support to all new governors who
are more than welcome to join us. The role of the Governing Body is essentially a strategic
one, operational matters are the responsibility of the Head Teacher and her staff.

Ysgol Bodfari is a school of which we are justly proud having received a ‘good’ report from
Estyn in 2017. If you need further information please do get in touch and I look forward to
hearing from you as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely,

Jenny Briggs
Chair of Governors Ysgol Bodfari.


